CCI Assessment Initiatives Subcommittee
Approved Minutes

Friday, June 12, 2009





2:00 PM-3:30 PM

4187 Smith Laboratory

ATTENDEES: Vaessin, Andereck, Collier, Shanda, Trudeau, Hallihan, Severtis

AGENDA: 

1. Approve minutes from 3/3/09 & 5/26/09
· Vaessin was in attendance at the last meeting
· UNANIMOUSLY APPROVED
2. Update on Carmen competencies project
· Please see agenda 
· Any updates or changes, please email Kate Hallihan

· Q: Are there any programs that will use Carmen to pilot?  

a. A: Theatre 100 & Psychology 100

· Please invite Mike Becker in Theatre for planning meeting when appropriate
· Q: Is Carmen the same on all campuses?

a. A: Yes

· Initial idea to have objectives automatically populated into Carmen.  Seems much simpler than assessment integration.  Are these 2 separable?  Can the pre-population of the TELR sites go forward?  

a. To have it set automatically in the different GEC courses appropriate seems to be a problem.  At this point instructors would need to copy relevant goals from central location into individual course sites.  

b. Even a checkbox on Carmen that pre-populates would be good.
3. Revisit and review 2005 Assessment plans
· Data (handouts)- enrollments for functional enrollment courses for Columbus (44 GEC courses).  There was a drop-off point thereafter.  Subsequent sheets are the top GEC courses at the regional campuses.  The ones not highlighted are in the Columbus top-44.  So those highlighted are top enrollment courses at at least 1 regional campus but not Columbus top-44.  
· 2nd handout- course reports received since beginning the assessment course sets in 2005.  
· 54 received and reviewed.
· Statistics has yet to turn in a report.  

· All GEC categories are represented in the top-44 but some are under-represented.  

· Lab objectives in the Sciences have not been represented well in the course set reports but Microbiology 509 was received.  

· Math 075 is a developmental course.  Are we concerned with that course?

a. Not really.  Even on regional campuses, Math 104 has a greater enrollment than 075.

· Expand the data down a little more.  The list should have all categories represented in a meaningful way.  
a. If you want to get a list of the courses representing 75% enrollment in each category, there might be more courses in other categories.  

b. Science courses can sometimes be taken not to fulfill the GEC; so do not over-represent a category.  Also, do not over burden certain departments.  

c. Although if a dept has that much sway over GEC learning outcomes, maybe they should share a larger role in reporting.  

· Depts: History, Math, Political Science heavily represented.  

· How much do you gain by looking at the top 3 Biology courses?  From 101 you might learn much more versus 114.  

· The first course set reporting requirements were also felt to be good models of assessment in general.
· To look at Nat Sci: Bio for instance, focus on a 500- level and a 100-level course.  For the different categories, who are the top enrollment contributors?  Or which ones are taken as prereqs?
· There could be a rule for choosing such as at least 2 courses per category.

· Some data should be used to determine this.  
· The list should be flexible to include new offerings, or focus on 1 subcategory.  

· Newly introduced distance learning sections could change enrollments.  If they provided multiple sections, and have many enrolled.  This happened in Theatre 100 (80% of students are in a dorm room) and Food Science & Technology.  It gives them more schedule flexibility.  
· Could write a report to present at CCI retreat regarding this subcommittee’s actions over the past year?
· Even if using it as a prereq, the students are still taking a GEC.  It is still a legitimate GEC for them as anyone else.  

a. The perception from focus groups is that students bring a different attitude to the course based on how they are using the course
· Can we look at dispersion in the enrollment; they affect more of the University than just 1 dept.  Certain GECs have students from all over (have a greater impact on the University on the whole and perhaps more significant), and some (prereq ones) are appealing to certain programs.  
· This goes back to the original conversation 4 yrs ago when starting: let’s start with the top-50.  Some things will be missed.  In some ways we can affirm that we are done.  The mandate was evaluate the effectiveness and start an assessment plan for the GEC.  If we have charted a plan that says all of these course proposals are coming in at a 3-5 yr cycle, we need not necessarily expand our responsibilities.  We could always pull a subset of courses that are of interest for various reasons, or look by student major.  

· In principle, that first part has been accomplished.  But there is nothing on this course list that is above 200-level except for except one 367, a capstone and Micro 509.  Another question to ask: what are 300- and up courses contributing to the GEC.  Maybe larger enrollment courses.  
a. By level, this could start looking into AP credit issue

· In the plan (that could be revised):

a. beginning Aut 2005, a subsequent report of effectiveness after 5 years.  They are all expected to turn in a report.  As the GEC grows, the newer courses must submit reports

i. The reason it was set up that way: put the burden on the newer courses

b. Over initial 2 years, report up to 24 courses annually, 2 categories per year. The intention is to review every course over a 10 yr period.  

· When those were written, a plan was being formulated.  We were unsure of compliance and data and administrative support.  We have rolling data, specialized interest areas that we want to examine further (DL, upper division, subset of Honors students with their substitute courses) and modify the ambitious plan.  There is some resistance to every course having an assessment plan versus an assessment report every 5 years.  We want to avoid busy work.  
a. Resistance is met with subsequent reporting.  

· In terms of every new course and semester conversion, does that mean every new course coming through will need an assessment plan or need to be assessed because of conversion?  
· At some point, the syllabus template from OAA that says every course must have learning outcomes explicitly listed and tied to the course, regardless of GEC.  Implication is that with conversion, no matter the course, needs new syllabi.  There will be push back especially with graduate-level courses.
· The guidelines are because someone in OAA has to review every course that goes to the Registrar.  They need a set of guidelines.  That is a separate issue.  Most of the things in the template are for the benefit of the student.
· The lower the level of the course the more important that information is to include.  At higher levels, there is less of a need for motivating it.  
· There is a different level of outcome assessment the higher the level of the course.
· 66 GEC category approvals last year and about 44 this year; with an avg of 50 new GEC courses being approved; every 5 years, 50 reports a year, 30 show up.  
· How many reports do we expect to have coming back next year?  GEC courses approved AY2005 (30 perhaps), 20 from regional campuses (Course Set 5), do-overs and update reports (3 or so), and Course Set 1 5-year updates.  

· Big picture: what do you want students to know, where can they get it, and how do you know they are achieving it?  With that approach, we can look at the learning outcomes.  At the course level, you can affect change the easiest.  

· Accreditation requires an asmt plan and continual improvement.  We have not stopped.  Modify the plan that talked about the cycles; and spot examination rather than every course because our vision 5 yrs ago is impractical.
· Once we determine what paperwork is needed for degree and course conversion to semesters, other than advocacy in including assessment, nothing else likely will come in.  Why spend time assessing the goals and structure in a qtr-long form to meet a university requirement while launching the semester course?  The data is not helpful.  

a. How about a report asking how you are using assessment data to convert to semesters?
· Now that we have official transition made to semester conversion, the question is, change the question and ask how to use the information to plan for conversion?
· They [accreditors]want data and to learn what you are doing with the data.  Focus on usage, making it a little more acceptable for departments to spend their time on assessment.  Shows relevance and can help in conversion.  

· Data we need: how have you used this information to make improvements in your courses?  
· Anyone that saw value in writing the report initially, will see this new question as a help. If they saw it as busywork they will likely see it as busywork.  Resubmission cycle may not trigger the “how” question unless we change the question template

· How many people are the same from 5 years ago?  Someone tagged with conversion and now with a report that they had nothing to do with, directing attention to their already internally-generated data; we want to know how have you used the data. How useful was this for you?

· That would be a positive way to play out this process.  
· Concerned about the distance learning question w/regional and main campus because of 3 similar responses from regional deans: once Geographic boundaries stop being boundaries, if 100-online is viable and meets the same objectives, we need not teach it with a physically located instructor in Lima (inefficient use of funds).  
a. Are enrollment earnings particular to the geographical enrollment?  

i. Yes; in Lima student attends a class, money to Lima

ii. If on Lima campus, but register online Theatre 100 through Columbus, money goes to Columbus

b. CSCC online courses are skyrocketing.  Their syllabi contain great learning outcomes and assessment.  

c. Through effective teaching and outcome assessment, there is a reason to have a conversation about distance learning

d. For lab courses, what happens if we have a distance learning lecture component for labs and regionally disbursed.  How do you measure the quality there, how do you articulate it?  
e. What about students who do not get admitted in Columbus campus?  Can they enroll on Columbus campus courses?

· What are the precise rules for distance learning?  There seems to be only departmental control, no A&S vetting process.  Should there be vetting?  We should think about what should be expected.  

· At online universities, they pay an expert (Subject matter experts- “sme”s) to develop a curriculum that is solid, and develop the assessment.  Then others deliver it; and that is the concern.  
· DL courses would be a special set of courses under “revised” plan that Subcmte can focus on.  C&AO to send Draft version of revised plan for revisions and notes, with notes from minutes from today’s meeting.  
4. Categories for faculty focus groups
· What kind of category is useful for consideration going forward?
· Intl Issues- is a high priority

· Broader look at Diversity- conversation about how central or how we define the gatekeeping on diversity.  3-4 instructors in each sub-group; how are they assessing that?  How are we learning that is a valuable experience for students?- 1st priority
a. Fall into Winter
b. Any dovetail area?  Social Science/Soc Div in U.S.?  
i. Could be confusing to faculty

· Distance Learning courses- 2nd priority—C&AO to provide list
· In McHale, there is a place formalized- the alternative experiences that help you learn—study abroad courses?  Service learning?  

· Carmen programs- Theatre 100 & Psych 100, both have developed distance learning; Chem 100 has a distance learning version; Art Educ 160

· Honors effective GEC- does it look different from the functional GEC?  

a. A contract specifically tells what courses they take to fulfill requirements.  Student choice.  

b. Dovetail: a program objective for Honors is to develop a sense of decision-making in building their curriculum; correlation between honors contract and that development

c. Honors contracts- list of courses used; and substitutions (from advisors) are on contract.  C&AO to work with Merijn to get that data
d. There could be a pattern—course X is typically substituted in. Honors are about 17-20% of students

e. How many use AP & transfer credit—there is a limit on AP

